Mr. Cliff Rock,
Coach of Basketball,
University of Denver,
Denver 10, Colorado.

Dear Cliff:

We have set up some games in the Municipal Auditorium in Kansas City for December 22 and 23 with Missouri, Kansas State and Kansas playing double headers each night, and have arranged for the University of Colorado to some in on Saturday night, December 23. We could probably use you on Friday night, the 22nd, but have tentatively offered the date to George Pepperdine College.

If anything should happen that Pepperdine cannot come in on that date, could you play on the 22nd? I believe this one game would draw better with Missouri, Kansas State and Kansas, than your games with Kansas State, Washburn and Rockhurst.

I am sorry that we did not hear from you earlier because we could have doubtless used you both Friday and Saturday nights. The arrangement that we have is that each team shall pay their own expenses and the cut will be four ways after the rental of the hall is taken care of. It has always been our experience with Kansas and Missouri playing in a foursome that they have done exceptionally well, and I believe all teams would come in for a good cut.

Think it over and let me know your reaction.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, 50' J844" Varsity Basketball Coach.